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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Our Swallows Class have been working hard on their ‘sweet things and cake sale’ to make 
some money for their businesses. They are out at the end of the day today to sell their 
amazing products for £1.00 and under. Please support them if you are about at home time 
later today.  
 
Next week we really hope for good weather for our sports days (after our down pours last 
year!). These are always good natured and fun events for our children, and we all hope to 
see plenty of smiles and cheering. Thank you in advance to our newly formed PTFA group 
who will be selling some refreshments for visitors during the events, and to North Devon 
Primary Sports which organise and run the activities.  
 
We wish everyone a safe and happy weekend.   
Mr Blunt and Ms Warner  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who kindly brought in materials for Kingfishers and Herons to use as 
part of their DT learning. The children have been very excited to design and make their own 
bug hotels, and we will share some pictures of them when completed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

1st July -   Starlings/Kingfishers Sports Day (10am – 12) Parents invited to watch.  
3rd July-    Puffins Striking/Fielding Tournament at Park School (pm) 
4th July -   Swallows visit to Lundy Island  
5th July -   Herons, Puffins and Swallows Sports Day (1pm – 3pm) Parents invited to watch.  
8th July -   NON PUPIL DAY & Nursery Open Day 
11th July -Puffins trip to Lundy Island  
17th July -Rocksteady Concert (2.30 – 3pm) Parents of children performing invited to watch.  
24th July -Last Day of Term.  

Thank You! 

Key Summer Dates for your Diary      



 
 
 
 
 
 

Puffin and Swallow classes are going to Lundy Island on Thursday 4th & 11th July cost £30.  
Please can we remind Parents that the first instalment of £15 was on due 03.06.24 and 
the final payment by Monday 1st July . We would be grateful if this could be paid as soon as 
possible. Thank you for your support with this. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Early Years Team will be holding a Summer fundraiser. They are seeking teddies and 
soft toys for a Teddy Tombola. If you have any you would like to donate, please send into 
Nursery or Reception. Thank you from the Starlings and Nursery Team 

 
 
 

 

The PTFA have requested donations of cakes and bakes that they can sell at both sports 

days on Monday 1st and Friday 5th July along with drinks. They will also be selling raffle 

tickets at both events as they have some visit tickets which have been donated. 

After school on Friday 5th July, they will sell off any remaining cakes and ice poles. 

Please bring some change to these events so you can support the new PTFA in their first 

venture. 

They have also arranged a Bags 2 School collection please see the letter here. 

 

 

Lundy Payment Date Reminder 

Early Years Summer Fundraiser 

PTFA -Cake Donations please 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

Please spread the word to any families that you think may be interested in our Nursery. 

 

Nursery Open Morning on Monday 8th July 



IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR PARENTS – NEW WORKING ENTITLEMENTS! 

Dear Parents, 

The new entitlements for eligible working parents, or those with caring 

responsibilities, will be extended to children from 9 months from September 2024. It 

is your responsibility to check if you are entitled, make an application before 31st 

August, and reconfirm every 3 months. 

Check you're eligible for free childcare if you're working - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

It is important that if you have a child who will be 9 months old, on or before 31st 

August 2024, that you apply to HMRC (Childcare Service) in good time.  

Please set-up or visit your Gateway Account immediately to apply.  

Please note that you may not be able to apply for the working entitlement funding 

immediately if you have a Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) account. We have been 

advised that you will be able to apply when you receive your TFC reconfirmation 

reminder or HMRC will issue a temporary code. 

If you have recently reconfirmed your TFC and not made an application, please 

ensure that you are due to reconfirm again before the 31st of August deadline. 

It is important that you allow time for any queries with new applications or 

reconfirmations to avoid delays. Any codes issued by HMRC in September 2024 will 

not be funded in Autumn 2024 (1st September – 31st December). A code with an 

‘eligible from’ date of 1st September 2024 will not be funded until Spring 2025 and 

only then if you reconfirm by 31st December 2024. 

The dates of your code are important, and you must reconfirm every 3 months 

to confirm eligibility and continue to access your funded childcare! 

If you have a previous application for an older sibling, please check the eligibility 

dates of any new codes for a younger child as the reconfirmation dates can be 

aligned to the older child which could mean you need to reconfirm before the normal 

3-month reconfirmation period. 

 If you have a code for an older child that needs to be reconfirmed, this should also 

be completed now, and if you are unsure, it is your responsibility to log into your 

Gateway Account and check. If you are newly eligible or are given a new code at 

reconfirmation, you need to take your 11-digit code to your provider who will 

complete a verification check and then confirm your funded space. 

When eligibility ends, children who have accessed the working entitlements can 

continue to access their entitlement in the next funding period when in the Grace 

Period. However, children, who are newly eligible in September and using the 

working entitlements for the first time, or start at a new setting, cannot start to use 

the funding if their eligibility has ended. The Grace Period does not apply to children 

that have not used the working entitlements with the provider in the previous funding 

period. 

https://www.gov.uk/check-eligible-free-childcare-if-youre-working
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage


If the Grace period does not apply, or your Grace period ends, the working 

entitlement will also end. If you continue to use childcare, you will be charged. 

If you are registering for a new Gateway account with HMRC, you will be asked if 

you would like to register for Tax Free Childcare. If you are in receipt of Tax Credits 

these may be stopped, and it can take several weeks to reapply and for Tax Credits 

to be reinstated.  

If you have problems accessing the system or completing your check, please call the 

HMRC Helpdesk on 0300 1234 097 (your provider and Devon County Council 

cannot assist with new applications or reconfirmations for the Working Entitlements). 

Devon Early Years are running some online sessions for parents in July to give an 

overview on what funding is available, how you apply for different funding streams 

and how your child can access funded time. Please save the links below to join a 

session that suits you: 

Wednesday 3rd July 10.00 am -11.00 am     

Monday 8th July 7.00 pm to 8.00 pm    

Thursday 11th July 2.00 pm to 3.00 pm    

You may be able to access further help with childcare costs. Please visit the 

Childcare Choices Website. 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YzA0NDhjM2YtMWFhOS00NWJkLTg2YmMtYmU3MmU0YTdhYThh%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443f-bb4b-997f77fd5bfb%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252244d5b59a-f70b-4f12-8e61-ae7d0a2bbc01%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cmarie.stone%40devon.gov.uk%7C710f3396c2f443635b3008dc80864d08%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638526561512208705%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pYaBjCsYhpQZuZx8pLqpyCArVUngioSl5L%2F19R47ZF0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_M2NmYTYyNTItOWRkYy00NzViLTg4ZDQtYjY1NjRhY2ZhZmI0%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443f-bb4b-997f77fd5bfb%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252244d5b59a-f70b-4f12-8e61-ae7d0a2bbc01%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cmarie.stone%40devon.gov.uk%7Cb6a2ddfe47e04150549a08dc808786ee%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638526566771072317%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jQLLtv5LY0qNoJe%2BTnivZvCXe3iicNc1Cs904v%2B3%2B5g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OTM0MDlkYTctNTgyZS00NDc5LTk1ZDktYTU2YzU2MmI1MmNl%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443f-bb4b-997f77fd5bfb%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252244d5b59a-f70b-4f12-8e61-ae7d0a2bbc01%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cmarie.stone%40devon.gov.uk%7Cdabd436c0adf40b8976c08dc8087c74b%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638526567843805594%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JRSou81rGARNKzTDPcJPdgdeaMMa0t8CPsWm3BWhrJ0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


 

 

 



 

 


